Belles Meeting Minutes

October 5, 2011

- Lynn recognized new attendees: Holly Sternacker, Camillie Bochello, Marcy Eckerson
- Minutes approved
- Treasurer's Report was read and approved
- Dorothy Darden was committee chairperson for the Treasure Box. The total received: \$1604.00 The charity the money will go to is The Bridge.
- The Sewing Club did very well on the raffle of the quilt.
- Another guilt will be available for raffle at the Tour of Homes in December.
- Connie Harry put the nomination committee together and has a slate of officers for next year. Pat Malloy, Helen Vaughn, Midge Ganucheau were on the committee. Recommendations:

President: Lynn Rodriguez
Vice President: Marjorie Parham
Secretary: Tami Barbour
Treasurer: Helen Fargo

- Carol Dyson talked about the December 3 event, which will be a Genealogy Workshop. A box lunch will be available for \$7.00. The meeting will be in the sales office. Tickets are on sale at the clubhouse front desk. The event will begin at 10:30 a.m.
- Ruth Cheek: The light movie night will be "Song Catcher Shines". The date is Oct. 14, at 7 p.m. Pizza at 6:45 p.m. for \$1.50.
- Lynn Rodriguez thanked Ruth Cheek for the job she is doing at movie night.
- Sarita Cannon talked about the 4th Annual Walk-a-thon benefiting Leukemia/Lymphoma Society. November 5, is the date. Register at front desk for \$10.00.
- Sue Steik talked about the Bingo/Potluck which is October 9. The cost is \$5.00. Pot luck is 12:30 p.m., bingo is 2:00 p.m.
- Sue Steik is selling tickets for October Fest, October 15 sponsored by Men's group. The cost is \$12.00 per ticket. German food will be served.
- Sue Steik has tickets for the Halloween party on October 29. The tickets are \$12.00.
- Dotty Raines talked about the date change for Bring a Dish which will be on October 20.
- Marjorie Parham talked about the book drive for the children at The Bridge. We will collect books through Christmas. You can bring them and put them in a box at the front desk. They can be in English or Spanish. You can also bring donations of money. You can continue to bring shampoo, conditioner, etc. for The Bridge
- The Christmas Home Tour is December 11. We have 6 homes on the tour, Fran Paterno, Janet Del Sardo, Linda King, Margarete Nicholson, Claudette High
- We have a signup sheet for volunteers to put your home on the home tour, to decorate the club house, help with breakfast with Santa, and help un-decorating the clubhouse.
- Events
 - o Decorate Club House Nov 27
 - o Outdoor decorating contest Dec 6
 - o Home Tour Dec 11
 - o Gift Exchange Dec 18
 - o Undecorate Club Jan 2
- Connie Harry motioned to adjourn, Meeting Adjourned at 7:40 p.m.